

BILL RICHARDSON
Governor

DIANE DENISH Lieutenant Governor

NEW MEXICO ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

Hazardous Waste Bureau

2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6303 Phone (505) 476-6000 Fax (505) 476-6030 MEXY OF OVER

RON CURRY Secretary

JON GOLDSTEIN
Deputy Secretary

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

August 4, 2009

Ronald Lancaster Chief, Asset Management 27 SOCES/CEA 506 N. DL Ingram Blvd. Cannon AFB, New Mexico 88103-5003

RE: APPROVAL OF LONG-TERM MONITORING AND MAINTENANCE WORK PLAN FOR LANDFILL NO. 3 (LF-03/SWMU 105), LANDFILL NO. 4 (LF-04-SWMU 104), LANDFILL NO. 25 (LF-25/SWMU 97) AND SEWAGE LAGOONS (SWMU 101), FINAL, JULY 2009 CANNON AIR FORCE BASE, EPA ID #NM7572124454 HWB-CAFB-09-001

Dear Mr. Lancaster:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has received the Cannon Air Force Base's (Permittee) Long-Term Monitoring and Maintenance Work Plan for Landfill No. 3 (LF-03/SWMU 105), Landfill No. 4 (LF-04-SWMU 104), Landfill No. 25 (LF-25/SWMU 97) and Sewage Lagoons (SWMU 101), Final, July 2009 (Work Plan). The NMED has reviewed the Response to Notice of Disapproval of the Work Plan. NMED hereby approves the July 2009 Final Work Plan.

Ronald Lancaster August 4, 2009 Page 2

Please contact Pat Stewart at (505) 476-6059, should you have any questions.

Sincerely,

John E. Kieling

Program Manager

Permits Management Program

Hazardous Waste Bureau

cc:

P. Stewart, NMED HWB

N. Dhawan, NMED HWB

D. Cobrain, NMED HWB

H. Hanson, CAFB

File: CAFB 2009 and Reading HWB-CAFB-09-001